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Recommendations: 
 

The Prescribing Clinical Network does not recommend the use of glucosamine and 
chondroitin 
 

Glucosamine and chondroitin will be considered BLACK on the traffic light system and 
prescribers should: 

 NOT initiate glucosamine and chondroitin in any new patients AND 

 De-prescribe glucosamine and chondroitin in all patients, in line with NHS England 
guidance. 

 

Key Considerations: 
 

 NHS England guidance ‘Items which should not routinely be prescribe in primary care: 
Guidance for CCGs’ - https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/items-
which-should-not-be-routinely-precscribed-in-pc-ccg-guidance.pdf 

 Glucosamine and Chondroitin are nutraceuticals which used to improve pain 
associated with osteoarthritis. The BNF states the following about glucosamine, The 
mechanism of action is not understood and there is limited evidence to show it is 
effective.  

 NICE CG177: Osteoarthritis care and management has the following “do not do” 
recommendation: Do not offer glucosamine or chondroitin products for the 
management of osteoarthritis  
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